St. Teresa's Car Park Renewal 2017 Renewal forms for use of the parish car park by parishioners are now available in the black holder under the notice board at the back of Church. **Blue permits are now out of date!** These forms will be available after weekend masses & on request from Fr. Anthony after weekday masses. Use of the car park is dependent on the following conditions being adhered to:

- Parking is solely for the use of the parishioners of Sacred Heart and St. Teresa's, Wilmslow; St. Pius's, Alderley Edge and St. Benedict's, Handforth and others with permission.
- Use of the car park is for short periods, to enable parishioners to do shopping. It is not for all-day use.
- Please ensure that the Permit is always displayed in the front windscreen visible from the outside of the vehicle, and please ensure the barrier is closed after entering & leaving the car park to minimize abusive parking.

We still seek a donation of only £10 per car. Forms should be returned to Father Anthony. Permits will be ready for collection in the box at the back of church (please allow up to 2 weeks processing time). If you require your new passes to be posted to you, please include a stamped addressed envelope with your application.

***** Please note some passes are now ready for collection in the coloured box from the back of church *****

Diocese of Salford – Catechetical Development Co-ordinator Vacancy

The Diocese of Salford is seeking to appoint an experienced practitioner to develop & support catechetical formation at diocesan & parish level. In accordance with the vision of *Evangelii Gaudium*, the successful candidate will develop the concept of 'missionary parishes' in the Diocese of Salford and provide opportunities for parishioners of every age to grow in their own faith and hand it on to others both young & adult.

Salary: £36-40 k/pa, subject to skills & experience, full time, permanent contract. Hours of work: 35 hours p/wk on a flexible working pattern.

Tel: 0161-817-2222 for more information or Email: recruitment@dioceseofsalford.org.uk Closing date: Noon Friday 17th February – see poster at back of Church for more details.

St Teresa's Car Park Please display your pass at all times in the car park, and please ensure that the barrier is closed after entering or leaving the car park to minimise abusive parking. Please also note the terms of using the car park.

Marriage 2017 Anyone from the parish who is planning to marry during 2017 is asked to contact Father Anthony as soon as may be convenient. Apart from the necessary civil formalities prior to marriage there are church documents which require completion. Even more important is the need for pastoral preparation.

Going into Hospital? If you are, please let Father Anthony know, otherwise the Chaplain will not know you are there. Do not forget to let him know if you change ward and please let Father know if you would like a visit.

Internal Vacancies — New Church Organist required — please speak to Father Anthony.

Please Pray for Persecuted Christians in the Middle East

SACRED HEART AND ST TERESA'S CHURCH, WILMSLOW



Registered Charity No. 234025

PARISH NEWSLETTER

Parish Priest Fr. Anthony Cogliolo
Deacon Rev. Michael Cafferata
Telephone 01625 523584
Email sacredwil@gmail.com
Office 01625 533268
Web site www.stteresawilmslow.org

Child & Vulnerable Cecilia Tinsley - 01625 521520

Person protection officer

SVP Wilmslow President Tom Thistleton – 07803-745027

5th February 2017 – The Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time Mass Times & Intentions

Saturday 4th	6.30 pm	The Parishioners
Sunday 5th	9.00 am	Celebrant's Intention
Sunday 5th	10.30 am	Celebrant's Intention
Monday 6th	9.30 am	John Michael Doyle
Tuesday 7th	9.30 am	John & Catherine Coyne
Wednesday 8th	9.30 am	Josephine Gray
Thursday 9th	9.30 am	The Quinn Family
Friday 10th	9.30 am	Betty Fish
Saturday 11th	9.30 am	Delia Ellison
Saturday 11th	6.30 pm	The Parishioners
Sunday 12th	9.00 am	Celebrant's Intention
Sunday 12th	10.30 am	Intentions of Jack Henriques

^{*}Confessions: On request after any weekday mass & Saturdays 10.15 - 11.00 am

<u>Women's World Day of Prayer</u> The service for the Women's World Day of Prayer will be held in St Bartholomew's Church in Wilmslow at 2pm on Friday 3rd March. This year's service has been prepared by the Christian women of the Philippines. All are welcome to the celebration of the lives of women throughout the world.

St. Teresa's 200 Club We are making an appeal for new members of the "200" Club. To join, you pay £12 per draw number allocated to you, and your number is entered into the draw each month for a year (March 2017 - February 2018). You can have as many numbers as you like at £12 per number. About half the money collected goes for prize money and half the money goes to the church. The monthly prizes are £50, £20 and £10. Last year we presented Fr Anthony with a cheque for £1000. Application Forms can be found at the back of the Church. Do take one, and please return your completed forms by the 28th February, to have the maximum number of chances of winning.

St. Teresa's Mini-Pilgrimage 2017 – Salerno & Padula, Italy As mentioned in recent weeks, there will be a short pilgrimage to Salerno, Italy from 16th to 22nd May 2017 for a maximum of 12 pilgrims. It will include flights, half-board accommodation and there will be a couple of excursions to places of interest, notably Padula. Costing is still being undertaken, but it is currently estimated at approximately £900 per person – we hope to reduce this but are wary of the stability of the pound. If you are interested in joining our pilgrimage you are most welcome, but please contact Father Anthony as soon as possible.

<u>Food Link, Christ Church, Colshaw</u> Thank you for your continued support. Sadly, the need continues. Could you help to donate food? We are very grateful to receive the following food donations: dried pasta, pasta sauces, tinned pies, cereals, tea, coffee, sugar, and tinned foods (soups, beans, tuna, fruit, veg, meat, etc.). Please leave donations in the box at the back of church.

Senior Citizens Concert - Honford Hall Handforth - Saturday 11th March 2017

Once again there will be an evening of entertainment with music and food for the benefit of senior citizens of the area organised by the Wilmslow Round Table & Ladies Circle. Admission is free. There will be professional stage acts, free drinks and refreshments. There will also be free transport available for those wishing to attend – places will be limited so please book early to avoid disappointment. (Individual transport can also be arranged). Please see poster for more details and/or contact Stephen Killilea on:

Tel: 07801-125-045 or Email: Stephen.killilea1@ntlworld.com

Brian Cannon RIP It is with sadness that we report the death of Brian Cannon. May he rest in peace.

Missionary Sisters of St. Peter Claver

The Missionary Sisters of St. Peter Claver will be here next weekend (wknd of 11th/12th February) to appeal on behalf of the Sisters Missions Committee of England & Wales. They will tell us about their missionary work and will be grateful for your support.

Society for the Protection of Unborn Children: White Flower Appeal

Last week's appeal & retiring collection raised the magnificent sum of £653.65. SPUC have expressed their gratitude for being given the opportunity to make this appeal in our church and for the generosity of parishioners. This money will be used to continue the battle to protect innocent human life from being killed in abortions.

Refugee Family

Thank you to the generous people who volunteered to help the Kurdish couple with English. They are grateful for your generosity, but have now been offered places on a course for refugees. Thank you again. Kath Gee on their behalf.

CCRS: Introduction to the Liturgy

The next CCRS Module is 'Introduction to Liturgy' led by Dr. Marian Tolley. The sessions are on Saturday 11 February and Saturday 11 March from 10 am to 3.30 pm and the venue is Our Lady's Parish Centre, 2a Enfield Road, Ellesmere Port CH65 8BY. The cost is £25. Marian is an excellent speaker and the Module is both interesting and useful and everyone is welcome. All enquiries to Rowena Nield: rowena.nield@sky.com 0161 440 8619

Children's Liturgy and Confirmation

On Saturday Feb 25th from 10:00am-1:00pm (registration from 9:30am) at Ellesmere Port Catholic High School, CH65 7AQ. Speakers: Teresa Kehoe and Hannah Vaugh-Spruce. Open to everyone interested in how to share the faith with children and adolescents. Enquiries: barbara.davies@dioceseofshrewsbury.org Registration: helen.jones@dioceseofshrewsbury.org and see poster for details.

<u>Mass for Marriage & Family Life</u> This year the Mass for Marriage and Family Life will be celebrated at **Noon on Saturday 11th February at Our Lady and the Apostles, Shaw Heath, Stockport SK3 8BQ** with Bishop Mark Davies presiding.

All married couples and families are welcome but if you are a couple celebrating a significant wedding anniversary (silver, ruby, golden or platinum) and you wish to attend, then please let your Parish Priest know by the 2nd of February and he will arrange for a special invitation to be sent you on behalf of the Bishop.